


 

2019_05_17_Ford Livonia Extension Request Memo Response_DRAFT 

Arcadis of Michigan, LLC 

28550 Cabot Drive 

Suite 500 

Novi 

Michigan 48377 

Tel 248 994 2240 

Fax 248 994 2241 

 

  

 

Page: 

1/2 

MEMO 

To: 

Paul Owens, District Supervisor 
EGLE SE Michigan District Office 
27700 Donald Court  
Warren, Michigan 48092-2793  

owensp@michigan.gov 

Copies: 

Mr. Brian Negele, MOAG 
Mr. Darren Bowling, EGLE 
Ms. Cyndi Mollenhour, EGLE 
Ms. Beth Vens, EGLE 
Ms. Krista Reed, ELGE 
Mr. Brandon Alger, EGLE 
Mr. Todd Walton, Ford 
 

 From:  

Kris Hinskey   

Date: Arcadis Project No.: 

May 17, 2019 MI001454.0007 

Subject:  

Livonia Transmission Plant 
36200 Plymouth Road, Livonia, Wayne County, Michigan  
EGLE Site ID No.  82002970 
Reply to Extension Request to MDEQ Letter dated May 8, 2019 
 

 

On behalf of Ford Motor Company (Ford), this memorandum has been prepared by Arcadis of Michigan, 
LLC for the Livonia Transmission Plant (LTP) site (the site).  The Michigan Department of Environment, 
Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) provided comments regarding the extension request submitted by Ford 
on April 17, 2019.  In the May 8, 2019 letter, EGLE requested additional information related to three 
specific properties.  Detailed below is an update for the following properties 34380 Beacon, 12124 Boston 
Post, and 34644 Beacon.  

• 34380 Beacon – The design is completed and was submitted to EGLE on March 10, 2019. The 
interim preemptive mitigation system is currently installed and has been in operation since April 2, 
2019. The system is currently in routine operation and maintenance. Post mitigation sampling is 
scheduled for the week of May 20, 2019.  

• 12124 Boston Post – The design is completed and was submitted to EGLE on March 9, 2019. This 
property was scheduled for the installation of the preemptive mitigation system on March 23, 2019.  
On March 19, 2019, Arcadis received an email from the property owner declining the installation of 
the preemptive mitigation system.  The property owner indicated that he wanted to discuss in further 
detail with his attorney.  On March 18, 2019, the property owner also declined the air purifier, citing 
that the purifier would make too much noise and take up too much space. As of May 17, 2019, 
Arcadis has been unable to schedule the installation of the interim preemptive mitigation system. The 
resident is allowing Arcadis to complete vapor intrusion sampling. Ford’s outside counsel is 
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communicating with the property owner’s counsel in an effort to obtain access to install the interim 
preemptive mitigation system.  

• 34644 Beacon - The design is completed and was submitted to EGLE on March 1, 2019. The interim 
preemptive mitigation system is tentatively scheduled to begin on May 28, 2019. The property owner 
is only allowing construction activities to occur when they are home, which is after 4:00 PM. The 
property owner is also requesting a white liner instead of the black liner that is currently being used at 
all other locations. The property owner has also indicated that the fans on neighboring properties are 
too loud.  Arcadis is currently working with the property owner to address their concerns and would 
like to schedule a pre-construction meeting prior to implementation.  

Arcadis continues to work diligently to install the interim preemptive mitigation systems.  Arcadis will 
provide a detailed update on all property locations by June 3, as requested by EGLE.  
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